SPECIAL DEDICATION CEREMONY JULY 4, 2018 LIONS PARK 316 E. CLAY

Mayor Dove presided over the Dedication Ceremony for the Community Building/Library. The Ceremony began at 1:00 p.m. with the following Council members present: Ron Colbert, Gina Gregory, Marci Maschino, Matt Stamm, Benjamin Anderson and Paul Davis.

Members Absent: Ray Strunk and Brendan McGettigan

Staff Present: Scott Hildebrand, City Administrator

Neil Owings, Parks and Public Buildings Director

Lloyd Newman, Police Sergeant

Press present: Ark Valley News

KAKE News

The ceremony was opened with a prayer by Art Smith. Veterans dedicated the flag pole in honor of Smith-Phipps Post #73, and presented the colors. Remarks were made from representatives of the City Council and Library Board who each held a ribbon cutting to officially open the building.

The Lions Park dog park was also opened to the public with a ribbon cutting.

Ceremony concluded at 1:17pm with a lunch provided to those attending the ceremony, followed by a free swim time at the pool until 3:00pm

Kristi Carrithers, City Clerk